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UNIVERSITY RELATIONS WILL BECOME 
COMMUNICATIONS AND PUBLIC AFFAIRS 

The University Relations division will become Communications and Public Affairs on July 1 as the 
result of a staff self-assessment. 

"The staff has been meeting weekly since January to rethink our work and examine our 
effectiveness," said Associate Vice Chancellor Larry D. Lauer. "The changes we are making have 
three objectives. 

"First, we are redefining staff working relationships in order to enable a 'creative team' approach 
to communication planning and problem-solving. We have the most talented group of 
communication planners, editors, writers and designers we have ever had at TCU, and we simply 
want to make the most of their potential. 

"Second, we want to make it possible to help the schools, colleges and programs of the University 
develop and implement a more comprehensive and strategic approach to communicating their goals 
and achievements. This has required us to reshape some positions and give them more broadly 
defined responsibilities. 

"Third, we hope to achieve a bit more clarity in the name change. We have found that most of our 
publics aren't sure what 'university relations' means, but at least they have an idea about the 
functions of 'communications and public affairs.' " 

Specific changes will include: 

- The current position of director of the News Service will become director of communications 
with the Aug. 1 retirement of Betty Donovan Knox. It will be given a broader job description to 
include the development and implementation of broad-based communication plans. A search is 
under way currently to fill this position. 

- The vacant position of News Service assistant will become media relations director and will be 
given a more focused responsibility to find ways to meet the mutual interests of the news media 
and the University. The position will be filled in the near future. 

- Andy Kesling, who is currently News Service associate, will become assistant director of 
communications and will have broader communications responsibilities and will function as acting 
director when the director is absent. 

(continued) 
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COMMUNICATIONS (cont.) 

- Currently News Service associate, Ma'lisa Laidlaw will become internal communications editor 
and be charged with the responsibility to help develop an even stronger sense of total community 
among students, faculty and staff members. 

- John Ohendalski, who is currently editorial services director, also will function as chairman of 
an Editorial Priorities Committee and will lead a team of editors and writers in the selection of those 
stories and achievements that deserve special promotion because of their potential to build TCU's 
overall stature and reputation. 

The other positions within the division remain essentially unchanged, with the exception that 
defining the team concept has given all staff members -- from writers to designers -- complete 
creative access to each other in order to meet the University's communications goals. 

LABOR DAY WEEKEND TRIP SET 

The Horned Frogs will begin their 1994 season Sept 3 against the Tar Heels of North Carolina in 
Chapel Hill. A pre-game party is planned for the occasion, and a Chapel Hill hotel is offering 
discounts on room reservations. 

The Omni Europa Hotel in Chapel Hill will be the setting for the pre-game event. Food and 
refreshments will be included in the alumni association-sponsored affair. Reservations, due by 
Aug. 26, will be $15 per person for the dinner and can be made by check, payable to TCU, sent to 
the alumni office, Box 32921. 

Room reservations, discounted to $69 per night, will be available at the Omni Europa Hotel. Aug. 
2 is the deadline for making reservations at this rate. Interested people should contact the hotel at i-
800-THE-OMNI or 919-968-4900 and identify themselves as part of the TCU group. 

Express shuttle service from the Omni Europa to the stadium, where parking is limited, will be 
available beginning 90 minutes before the 7 p.m. kickoff and immediately after the game. 

Additional information about the Labor Day Weekend plans for alumni and friends as well as 
faculty and staff members is available from the alumni office, Ext.7803. 

LAB UPGRADES AMONG PROJECTS 

A number of projects through Information Services are on the agenda for summer. To be 
completed for the fall term's opening are upgrading of two journalism laboratories in the Moudy 
Building and one laboratory in the Sid Richardson Building. Equipment for 53 Macintosh stations 
have been ordered, according to Assistant Vice Chancellor Dave Edmondson. 

Also to be ready by fall will be the addition of high-end work stations to the engineering laboratory 
in the Annie Richardson Bass Building. 

Currently in progress is repair of the patio area between Winton-Scott Hall and Sid Richardson 
Building. The work will eliminate leaks into machinery in the building area beneath the patio 
surface. 
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RECEPTION WILL HONOR BANTA 

Lois Banta, director of benefits and deputy Affinnative Action officer since 1993, will be honored 
Thursday with a retirement reception. The campus-wide event will be held from 3:30 to 4:30 p.m. 
in the living room of the Annie Richardson Bass Building. 

The Indiana native and honor graduate of Purdue University came to campus in 1968 as a graduate 
student and was a teaching assistant before completing the master's degree in 1972. An 
administrative secretary in planning for two years before being appointed personnel specialist in 
1979, she was named associate director of personnel in 1985. 

Retiring as of June 30, Lois was named to membership in the honor societies of Kappa Delta Pi 
and Sigma Delta Pi. She has traveled extensively throughout the world and finds free-time pleasure 
in raising Arabian horses. 

PIITS TO HEAD INTERNATIONAL EDUCATION 

Delia C. Pitts, who for 15 years has held positions in international educational and cultural 
programs with a strong focus on Latin America and Mexico, has accepted appointment as director 
of international education. She will assume her position as the first person to hold the newly 
created role on Aug. 1. 

"International education at TCU has grown to such an extent that it needs coordination," said 
Associate Vice Chancellor Larry Adams. "Dr. Pitts is well-qualified to provide leadership and 
oversight through this University-wide appointment." 

In the new position, Dr. Pitts will work with such programs as study abroad, all summer 
study/travel and intensive English study. She also will work with directors of faculty and student 
exchanges, particularly with Mexico, and other programs. Holder of master's and Ph.D. degrees 
in history from The University of Chicago, she will teach in the history department as time allows, 
Dr. Adams added. 

Since 1983 Pitts has been on the staff of the United States Information Agency (USIA). In its 
African Regional Bureau, she is country affairs officer for Francophone West Africa with 
responsibility for programs and personnel of USIA offices in eight West African nations. In 1991-
93 she was an assistant cultural attache in the U.S. Embassy in Mexico, where she managed 
international exchange programs that included Fulbright, Humphrey and Eisenhower fellowships 
as well as university linkages and professor exchange programs. 

Pitts, founding treasurer of the new U.S.-Mexico Fulbright Commission that disburses more than 
$5 million annually to scholars from both nations, spent 1984-87 as assistant cultural attache of the 
U. S. Embassy in Nigeria. In that role she designed a variety of cultural programs to present the 
American culture's diversity and richness to Nigerian audiences. 

The 1972 graduate of Oberlin College currently serves on that institution's board of trustees. She is 
the only person in the governing body's history to have become one of its members by all three 
available routes -- class election, alumni election and selection by the committee of sitting trustees. 

Pitts began her government-related career in 1978 with the U.S. Department of State. In the office 
of historian, she edited several volumes illustrating the 20th Century history of U.S. diplomatic 
relations with South and Central America. After two years with the International Bank for 
Reconstruction and Development, she joined the U.S Agency for International Development (AID) 
in 1987 as an economist in Mauritania. 
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CABLE TV TO CARRY ENTERPRISE FORUM 

Fort Worth subscribers to Sammons Cable Television service can tune into a recent Executive 
Forum speech by Dr. Michael Walker, executive director of the Fraser Institute in Canada. The 
event was co-sponsored by the Neeley School's Charles Tandy American Enterprise Center and 
Harris Methodist Health System. Walker, an economist, journalist, broadcaster and consultant, 
discussed "The Canadian Health Care System: What Works and What Doesn't." 

The taped presentation of Walker's May 31 speech will air 14 times in late June and early July. The 
City Video 45 production can be viewed on Sammons Channel 7. The dates and times include: 
today at 10:30 p.m.; Wednesday, 3 p.m.; Thursday, 12:30 p.m.; Friday, 2 p.m._ and 8 p.m.; July 
3, 10:30 p.m.; July 4, 8 p.m.; July 5, 10:30 p.m.; July 6, 3 p.m.; July 7, 12:30 p.m.; and July 8, 
2 p.m. and 8 p.m. 

SERVICE HELD FOR SHELTON 

Funeral services were held June 21 for Gentry Shelton, emeritus professor of Brite Divinity 
School, at University Christian Church. He served that congregation as an elder and was its 
director of music in 1958-62. The Kentucky native, a resident of Fort Worth since 1955, died 
June 18 in a Fort Worth nursing home. 

A member of the Brite faculty from 1955 until his retirement in 1978, Gentry also had used his 
love and talents for music as minister of music for Central Christian Church in Lexington, Ky., in 
1935-55 and at Arlington Heights Christian Church for some 20 years. 

Gentry earned a bachelor's degree at Transylvania University and a master's at Lexington 
Theological Seminary. He completed the Ed. D. degree in 1954 at the University of Kentucky. He 
did special music study at the Juilliard School of Music, Georgetown College and Cincinnati 
Conservatory of Music. 

Ordained as a minister in the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) in 1935, he directed TCU's 
Chapel Choir in 1955-59 and the Singing Seminarians in 1955-78. He had been a director of 
music at the International Assembly of Christian Churches in Michigan. Gentry was a delegate to 
the World Convention of Churches of Christ in New York in 1947 and in Scotland in 1960 as well 
as to the Second World Theological Education Seminar in North Ireland in 1962. He was a 
consultant and delegate to the Third, Fourth and Fifth World Assemblies of the World Council of 
Christian Churches. 

Gentry, an honorary Kentucky colonel and recipient of a 25-year award from the Boy Scouts of 
America, was author of studies published in leading religious journals. He was a contributor to the 
Dictionary of Christi.an Education, Music and Worship and the Church and Introduction to 
Christi.an Education. He was past chainnan of the Association of Christian Church Educators and 
the Association of Professors and Researchers in Religious Education. 

Survivors include his wife, Mary Ingle Shelton; a son, Dr. William Shelton; a daughter, Mary-Mac 
Elliott; and two grandchildren, all of Fort Worth. 

The family suggested that memorials be made to the Shelton Music Endowment Fund at University 
Christian Church, the James L. West Special Care Center, The Child Study Center, Trinity Valley 
School or The Hill School. 
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LOCKWOOD TO BE WILLIAMS PROFESSOR 

Larry J. Lockwood, whose studies have been published in leading financial and business journals, 
will become the C. R. Williams Professor of Financial Services in the Neeley School of Business 
at the opening of the 1994-95 academic year. 

The. professorship was established by Houston insurance executive C.R. "Dick" Williams and 
members of his family for the study of a broad range of financial services, including insurance. 
Williams, a TCU graduate, is owner and president of Service Agency Inc., an investment 
company. Formerly he was president and chief executive officer of Navajo Life Insurance Co., 
owner and chairman of American Credit Insurance Agency Inc. and senior vice president and 
director of Life of America Insurance Co. A member of the Neeley School's international board of 
visitors, he has served on boards of a number of financial institutions. 

Lockwood has been a metnber of the University of Texas at Arlington faculty since 1982. Acting 
chairman and associate professor of finance in 1988-89 and 1991-93, he formerly coordinated that 
institution's doctoral program in finance. 

The Massachusetts native completed the B.S. degree at David Lipscomb University in 1975. After 
earning a master's at Western Kentucky University, he received M.S. and Ph.D. degrees in 1980 
and 1982, respectively, at Purdue University. He has been accorded four awards for outstanding 
graduate teaching at UT A and one earlier at Purdue. He also has received numerous awards for 
.distinguished research publication. At Purdue he was selected for membership in Phi Kappa Phi 
and Beta Gamma Sigma honor societies. 

Lockwood is author and co-author of studies that have appeared in Quarterly Journal of Business 
and Economics, Journal of Finance, Journal of Banking and Finance and Journal of Economics 
and Business. His working papers include several focusing on the Mexican stock market as well 
as pension funds, property values and mutual funds. He has presented papers at meetings of such 
organizations as the American Statistical Association, the Financial Management Association and 
the Southern and Southwest finance associations. 

The second person to hold the Williams Professorship, Lockwood is active in the Financial 
Management Association and American Finance Association as well as these organizations' 
regional groups. 

BABBILI RECEIVES LIFETIME AWARD 

Anantha Babbili was presented the coveted lifetime achievement award for education by the 
Dallas/Fort Worth Association of Black Communicators at a May 11 event in Dallas. The award is 
presented annually to an individual who has has made a significant impact on the growth and 
development of future minority jomnalists. 

Speaker for the DFW/ABC's 13th annual future minority journalists scholarship event was Lerone 
Bennett Jr., executive editor of Ebony Magazine. A 1981 recipient of the national ABC lifetime 
achievement award, he is a noted historian and chronicler of African history. A trustee at 
Morehouse College, he is author of Pioneers in Protest, Challenge of Blackness and Wade in the 
Water. 

Some $40,000 in scholarships were awarded during the event to 22 area students who are 
pursuing degrees in communication. 

Anantha, who joined the journalism department in 1981 and has headed it since 1988, currently is 
in India visiting family members before going to London for the TCU-at-Oxford program. 
Accepting the award in his absence was Marty Haag, vice president for news at Channel 8 and a 
member of the journalism department's board of visitors. 
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KIDS "TOY AROUND" WITH PHYSICS 

Last week at St. Andrews Catholic School, students, parents and teachers explored the properties 
of physics by constructing and playing with animal puzzles, rubber band cannons and a variety of 
other playful devices. The weeklong "Toying Around with Physics" program, funded by the 
School of Education's $1.5 million, four-year National Science Foundation grant, was organized 
by NSF staff and TCU faculty to let teachers and parents see how children construct their own 
learning environments when they're given the freedom to do so. 

"It allows us to see how kids learn naturally," said Lisa Spradley, the NSF-funded teacher who 
designed and organized the program "We see what gets their attention and how long they stay in 
different areas. As the kids explore and come up with natural questions, the adults are there to help 
answer them." 

Some 30 students entering grades 1-5 at St. Andrews participated as did their parents and 32 
teachers from five area elementary schools: St Andrews, Speer in Arlington, Hubbard Heights in 
Fort Worth and Grace Hardeman and Green Valley, both in the Birdville ISD. The Home Depot at 
Hulen and Southwest Boulevard provided tools, materials and technical expertise. 

During breaks, students were free to check out the math puzzles room, play in an environmental 
"bubble," read or be read to or construct additional toys at tables that explored art, construction, 
magnetism and movement. The youngsters also could check out a historical toys cart provided by 
the Fort Worth Museum of Science and History. On Friday, parents and Home Depot employees 
constructed a Frisbee golf course. Throughout the program, teachers provided basic project 
instruction, answered questions and recorded observations. 

According to Kathleen Martin, one of the principal investigators on the grant, the program helps 
students recapture some of the inventive playfulness that's been lost in curriculum standardization 
in schools. "The attention to the accidental: that's the stuff from which new discoveries can 
occur," she said. 

This is the second year for the program. Last year, students, parents and teachers investigated the 
effects of wind currents upon flight and movement This year, teachers spent the week prior to the 
program being prepared by TCU faculty and NSF staff. This week they're discussing what they 
learned and participating in a math teaching enrichment program on campus. 

Marcia Baggs, a third-grade teacher at Green Valley, said she and other teachers from her school 
planned to take many of the things they had learned from the program back to the classroom. 
'We've already come up with a way to raise the funds to do this," she added. 

First-grader Anna Steward learned to distinguish between different types of screwdrivers on her 
second day in the program as her mother assisted her in screwing a switchplate onto a block of 
wood. Anna said the lion-shaped wooden puzzle she made the first day was "pretty hard," but she 
was excited about showing it to her 11-year-old brother, Nathan. 

Tim Morton said his 8-year-old daughter, Ashley, was so thrilled with the rubber band cannon and 
other toys she made the first day that "She couldn't wait to come back. She loves it." 

CAMPUSPHONESWILLBEDOWN 

For an hour tomorrow (Wednesday), the University telephone switch will be taken down in order 
to complete an upgrade. Beginning at 5:30 p.m., the lines will be down for approximately one 
hour, according to Darlene Housewright, communications system assistant 
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EDUCATORS ENJOY TEXAS HOSPITALITY 

Five musician/educators from Mexico City enjoyed a helping of Texas hospitality as they 
exchanged information and ideas with members of TCU's music faculty June 13-24. 

The quintet is the first of several faculty members from five fine arts schools to be grouped in 
Mexico's new Instituto Nacional de Bellas Artes (INBA) who will visit the campus this summer as 
part of a new faculty exchange program. TCU fine arts faculty members visited Mexico earlier this 
summer. Other faculty members from Mexico will be on campus July 11-22. 

Two visitors - flutists Claudio Bocanegra Agea and Antonio Gustavo Diaz Carrillo - worked 
with Karen Adrian. Oboist Manuel Juan Gastelum Ceja was paired with Gary Whitman, trumpeter 
Antonio Juarez Servin with Steve Weger and trombonist Clemente Sanabria with Dennis Bubert. 

The group also observed the Band Directors Workshop and Middle School Band Camp, attended 
seminars in musical arrangement and composition, visited local music stores and enjoyed 
performances of the Fort Worth Chamber and Fort Worth Symphony orchestras. 

Interpreter for the group was Elizabeth Gonzalez Leal, a Monterrey, Mexico, native and a May 
graduate of TCU's MFA program who will begin working on her doctorate in art education and 
museum studies at the University of North Texas in August. 

The five visitors were enthusiastic about the reception they received from faculty and staff 
members and the new ideas with which they were presented. Sanabria said he was "overwhelmed 
with all the attention," but added that he was excited to be able to share ideas with TCU professors 
directly. 

The INBA project has been described as one of the most ambitious cultural and artistic endeavors 
to be carried out by the Mexican government in recent decades. The vast multimillion-dollar arts 
complex, scheduled to open in fall in Mexico City, will house the country's most important 
professional schools of music, visual arts, dance, theater and cinematography along with the 
research institutes in those disciplines and the National Library of the Arts. 

BOOK WILL RECEIVE HONOR 

TCU Press has been notified that a 1993 title, Decorating Texas: Decorative Painting in the Lone 
Star State, 1850-1950 by Buie Harwood, has won a prestigious certificate of commendation from 
the Association for State and Local History. The certificate will be presented at the association's 
annual meeting in September in Omaha, Neb. 

Decorating Texas is a study of decorative painting from stenciling and in-fill painting to freehand 
murals and landscapes in residential, religious and commercial structures scattered across the state. 
Many of these are still standing. 

OFFICE HELP AVAILABLE 

Upward Bound students will be available July 18 to Aug. 5 to perform office work at no cost. 

Students can type, run errands, answer the phone, file, assist with long-term projects, complete 
mass mailings and conduct library research. Additional information is available from Renee 
Gordon at Ext. 7946. 
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FACULTY, STAFF APPOINTMENTS 

Ed Hearne is the new HV AC control operator in the Physical Plant. Before employment with 
TCU, he worked for the Whirlpool Corp. 

On June 1 Jennifer Sweeney assumed the position of interim coordinator for the Center for 
Academic Services. Currently working toward a Ph.D. at Texas Woman's University, she joined 
the staff last summer as TCU's first coordinator of academic services for students with disabilities. 

Johnny Yale is the new police officer with Campus Police. He was a longtime officer for the 
Fort Worth Police Department and has been associated for several years with the TCU Athletic 
department. 

After 14 years in the alumni office and 10 of those as its director, De Vonna Tinney has 
assumed the new position as director of the Parents Fund on June 1. In developing the 
advancement division's new program, she will focus attention on parents as prospective donors. 
Devonna will attend a parents conference at Princeton University later this summer. 

Two advancement staff members, both TCU graduates, will assume new positions July 1. Kristi 
Hoban, director of donor relations, has accepted the additional appointment as acting director of 
alumni relations. Bettye Boisselier, currently development associate for scholarships, will 
become assistant director of donor relations. 

Joan Edling has been hired as the new Administrative Assistant I in Miller Speech and 
Hearing/Communication Disorders. She previously was employed by the Texas Rehabilitation 
Commission. 

TCU PRESS HAS NEW PUBLICATION 

Was the West really hell on horses and women? Not always, according to the stories in Unbridled 
Spirits, an anthology of short fiction about women of the Old West. Edited by Judy Alter and A. 
T. Row, the book is a new publication of TCU Press. 

The stories in Unbridled Spirits refute the traditional stereotypes of women in western fiction­
the pure school marm, the soiled dove with a heart of gold, the worn and weary settler's wife - to 
show that both male and female authors created strong and interesting women in western fiction, 
both past and present. 

Four major woman authors - Mary Hallock Foote, Willa Cather, Mari Sandoz and Dorothy 
Johnson - are represented by several selections each. Individual stories follow by Gertrude 
Atherton, Mary Austin, Jeanne Williams, Carla Kelly, Marcia Muller, Alter, Bret Harte, 0. Henry, 
Owen Wister, Charles Eastman, Jack London, Jack Schaefer, Elmer Kelton, Robert Flynn and 
Elmore Leonard. 

In his introduction, Fred Erisman wrote: 'Women were in the West, they were of the West, they 
helped shapethe West, and they lm21e. about the West. It is time for them to share the stage with 
their mythic counterparts." Erisman is TCU's Lorraine Sherley Professor of English; Judy and 
Tracy are director and editor, respectively, of the TCU Press. 

Unbridled Spirits, a 392-page trade paperback, sells for $17.95 in the University bookstore. 
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NOTES ON FOLKS 

Ronald Shearer (history) will participate in two sessions at the annual meeting of the German 
Studies Association in Dallas in early October. He will moderate one session on German business 
and the state and will comment on papers in a second session on the history of German attitudes 
toward the environment. 

Congratulations to ·Lisa Rollins-Garcia (counseling center) and her husband Manny on the birth 
of their daughter, Alexandra Nicole Garcia. 

"An Interview with Ruth Whitlock" (music) by Brad White (BME '79) appeared in the spring 
issue of Texas Sings, the publication of the Texas Choral Directors Association. A gift in Ruth's 
honor was given to the Mu Phi Epsilon Memorial Foundation by the TCU chapter of Mu Phi 
Epsilon. She was guest lecturer for faculty and students of the music department at Ashland 
University and Ohio public school music teachers in April. Alison Reynolds (BME '85) is 
assistant professor of music at Ashland. Ruth also judged choirs at the Festival in the Park music 
contest in Arlington in May. 

Mary Cloninger, a graduate of TCU in 1991 with a B.S. degree with departmental honors in 
chemistry, recently was named one of five graduate students to receive a "Teaching Assistant 
Mentor Award" from the chemistry department at the University of Wisconsin where she is 
studying for the Ph.D. degree. The awards, which have been newly instituted by the University of 
Wisconsin, are designated specifically to honor outstanding teaching assistants. 

Sympathy is extended to Ted Klein (philosophy) on the death of his father, Ted Klein Sr., on 
June 13 after a brief illness. Funeral services for the elder Klein, retired owner of National Feed 
Co., were held June 15 at Central Christian Church. The family suggested memorials be made to 
The WARM Place or a charity of choice 

Director of the News Service since 1964, Betty Donovan Knox is retiring Aug. I. A two-time 
graduate of TCU, she also edited THIS IS TCU, the University's quarterly magazine, in 1964-78. 

Susan Douglas Roberts (dance) is spending June at the Universidad de las Americas-Puebla 
studying Spanish, teaching a dance workshop and enjoying a personal choreography retreat. 
Terrie Poore ('93, MFA, dance) will move to Puebla later this summer with her husband, who 
recently graduated from Southwestern Baptist Theological Seminary. She will be starting a dance 
program at the university. 

A monograph, Laura Ingalls Wilder, by Fred Erisman (English) has been published as Volume 
112 in the Boise Western Writers Series. Fred's study focuses on Wilder's "Little House" series 
of novels for children, demonstrating how the series goes beyond the immediate story of the 
fictional Laura and her family to present to young readers the entire national enterprise that made up 
the settling of the American West 

Juliet George, News Service assistant since 1991, assumed a position as project editor with 
Harcourt Brace College Publishers on June I. She completed a master's degree in history here in 
1991. 

Robert Seal (University librarian) recently was elected chair of the board of trustees of the 
AMIGOS Bibliographic Council, a consortium of more than 350 libraries in the southwestern 
United States. Robert, who also served as chair in 1993-94, presided at the spring meeting of the 
library network in Dallas in early May. His board term runs through 1997. 
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NOTES ON FOLKS 

Music faculty members Lorin Larson (horn) and Frank Almond (violin) performed solos with 
the Fort Worth Chamber Orchestra June 23 as part of the fourth annual "Concerts in the Garden" 
series at the Fort Worth Botanic Garden. They were directed by TCU conductor-in-residence 
John Giordano. The performance of Mozart, Mendelssohn, Haydn and Handel was followed 
by fireworks. Frank also performed as a soloist at the Chamber Orchestra's premier performance 
in the Meyerson Symphony Center in Dallas on June 18. 

Margaret-Rose Marek (William L. Adams Writing Center) was elected president of the North 
Texas Writing Centers Association for the 1994-96 term. She was vice president of the association 
in 1992-94 and was its secretary and newsletter editor in 1990-92. The association was founded in 
1990. 

Ginger Clark (radio-TV-film) is co-author of an article, "The Impact of Computers on Learning: 
Research on In-School and Out-of-School Settings," that appears in the spring 1994 issue of the 
Journal of Computing in Higher Education. Ginger also has been named to the nominating 
committee for the Radio Hall of Fame. 

Carolyn Ulrickson, Jennifer Clough and Ginger Nicholas, all of the Career Planning 
and Placement Center, and Linda Roy Smith (Neeley School) attended the annual conference of 
the Southwest Placement Association in Overland Park, Kan., May 31-June 3. Carolyn was 
recognized for her eight years of service on the board of directors of the association. She has 
served as director, regional governor to the College Placement Council and was president of the 
association in 1992-93. Jennifer served as editor of the SWPA Newsletter in 1993-94 and led a 
conference session. Ginger and Linda are current co-chairs of the Texas M.B.A. Consortium and 
led a planning session for the job fair, which will be held in Dallas in January. 

Peggy Conway (Neeley School) visited Hong Kong June 5-11 to participate in an M.B.A. 
forum sponsored by the Graduate Management Admissions Council. The forum, with 
representatives from 79 M.B.A. programs, attracted about 1,200 prospective graduate students. 
During the session Peggy was interviewed by a writer for the widely-distributed magazine Recruit. 
The story is expected to highlight TCU's M.B.A. program. 

Spencer Wertz (philosophy) has learned that his paper titled "Collingwood's Understanding of 
Hume" has been accepted for publication in Hume Studies. The paper was originally read at one of 
the thematic sessions on late 19th/early 20th Century interpretations of Hume during the summer of 
1992 at the Hume Conference, held at the University of Nantes in France. 

FAOLITIES ANNOUNCE HOLIDAY HOURS 

In observance of Independence Day, when campus offices are closed, service hours will be 
adjusted for the following: 

Library: 
July 1 7 :45 a.m. - 5 p.m. 
July 2 1 - 5 p.m. 
July 3 1 - 5 p.m. 
July 4 closed 
July 5 7 :45 a.m. - 9 p.m. 
Student C.enter: 
July 4 closed 

Health Center: 
July 4 closed 

Rickel Building:
July 2 closed 
July 3 closed 
July 4 closed 
July 5 Resume regular hours 

Computer Center 
July 4 closed 
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TCU IN THE NEWS 

In the May issue of SWC Images, the official publication of the conference, Billy Tubbs' 
appointment as basketball coach was the subject of a story as was Tracy Simien, Class of '88. 
The latter, according to the story "stars on and off field" as a member of the Kansas City Chiefs 
and also in the community service project for Kansas City-area senior citizens that he began during 
the 1993 season. 

Jim Atwood (admissions) was the subject of an interview about prospects for events during the 
Southern Baptist Convention in Florida. It aired June 13 on Channel 4 at both 6 p.m. and 10 p.m. 

"No bones about it, geologist loves to chip off the old rock" was the Star-Telegram headline for 
the June 11 story about geologist Richard Hanson and his research that has taken him to 
southern Africa, Antarctica and Chile. Later this summer he will go to Namibia on the the western 
coast of southern Africa to study "a continuing outcrop of the same volcanic rocks found in 
Zambia." 

Five psychology students were featured in a color photo in the June 16 Star-Telegram as they 
picnicked before the opening performance of Shakespeare in the Park. They were Tiffiny Sia, 
Brian Lashley, Marilyn Pugh, Laura Schneider and Mike Czuchry. 

In its focus on . "differently abled" students, the spring issue of The /CUT Report noted TCU's 
work in an effort to address needs of all students. Attention is called to the University's ad hoc 
committee to study needs and last year's appointment of a coordinator of academic services for 
students with disabilities. 

The TCU/Cliburn Piano Institute, held May 29-June 11 on campus, received significant 
attention from local media. Wayne Gay of the Star-Telegram and John Ardoin of the Dallas 
Morning News reviewed performances by Cliburn recitalists/instructors, and Gay reviewed 
student performances with the Fort Worth Symphony Orchestra on June 2 and 9 as well. A 
lengthy Star-Telegram interview with recitalist Frederic Chiu and numerous calendar listings, 
photos and preview stories about the institute and its perf onners also appeared. 

The founder and director of the TCU /Cliburn Institute, Tamas Ungar (music), was the subject of 
a lengthy "Sheila Taylor Wells Meets" interview in the Star-Telegram on June 9. Tamas is shown 
instructing student Yumiko Takashima in a color photo accompanying the story on the cover of 
the "Life" section, and alone in a black-and-white "art" shot inside the section. Tamas tells Wells, 
"Music is all around us, it's an essence of life, just like a beautiful painting. If you don't have that, 
there's a tremendous amount of culture and humanity that's completely lost to you, and that's a 
very sad thing." 

The viewpoints of Mark Toulouse (Brite) were featured on CNN broadcasts on June 11. Mark 
gave background and context on denominational switching in America and what it might mean for 
American religion. Mark also discussed the new "consumer mentality" Americans are using to 
choose a church. 

Don Jackson (political science) told a Channel 8 reporter that it was unlikely that Kristi Koslow 
will receive the death penalty if found guilty in the highly publicized 1992 slaying of her 
stepmother, Caren Koslow. Don said juries typically refrain from giving the death sentence to a 
woman, particularly a young woman. The report aired on June 19-20. 

Larry R. Horwood ('79 Ranch Management graduate) appeared on the cover of the April 
edition of Hoo/prints, the official publication of the American Cutting Horse Association. 

In its story titled "The Best Drive in Fort Worth," the July issue of Southern Living lists the TCU 
campus as one of the stops to make and notes that "there's no better place for a walk on a sunny 
afternoon." It even mentions "a 6-foot monster with horns on its ears and spikes on its back ... 
that's just a monument to the homed frog, TCU's mascot." 
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JOB OPPORTUNITIES: 

The Human Resources office lists the following vacancies as of June 21. For more information on any of these 

positions, call Ext. 7095. 

Coordinator of Alcohol/Drug 
Tennis Professional 
Director of Communication 
Assoc. Research Scientist 
Assl Dr. Recreational Sports 
Coordinator/Minority Affairs 
SEniorDevelopment Associate 
Administrative Assistant I 
Accompanist/Technique Classes 
Police Officer 
Security Guard 
Service Assistant I (full-time) 
Residential Hall Advisor 
Scenic Studio Supervisor 
(temporary staff) 

CLASSIFIED: 

Alcohol and Drug Education 
Athletics 
Communications 
IBR 
Recreational Sports 
Student Development Svcs. 
University Advancement 
University Advancement 
Ballet/Modem Dance 
Campus Police 
Campus Police 
Facility Services 
Student Activities 
Theatre 


